
Greetings,

Don’t forget November
elections.  We don’t have
any official nominees for
2019 yet.  Please consider
lending your talents,
expertise and a little bit of
your time to serve on the
Chapter 211 Board!

     For the 100th Remembrance Day.

"An Irish Airman Foresees His Death" by
William Butler Yeats 1918

I know that I shall meet my fate
Somewhere among the clouds above;
Those that I fight I do not hate

Those that I guard I do not love;
My country is Kiltartan Cross,
My countrymen Kiltartan’s poor,
No likely end could bring them loss
Or leave them happier than before.
Nor law, nor duty bade me fight,
Nor public man, nor cheering crowds,
A lonely impulse of delight
Drove to this tumult in the clouds;
I balanced all, brought all to mind,
The years to come seemed waste of breath,
A waste of breath the years behind
In balance with this life, this death.

See you at the meeting,

Larry Schwartz
EAA Chapter 211 President (2018)

November 2018

Hangar Talk
Serving airplane builders, restorers, pilots, & airplane lovers in Western Michigan

Experimental Aircraft AssociationChapter211

“Rule one: No matter what else happens, fly the airplane.” — Unknown

Prez Sez

Meeting Friday, November 2, 2018, 7:30pm
EAA Clubhouse, Grand Haven Memorial Airpark (3GM) 16446 Comstock St, Grand Haven, MI 49417

John Wilkes and His Beautiful RV8!
     Our November 2, 2018 meeting will
feature  a Bill Verduin video of EAA
Chapter 211 Member John Wilkes’ RV8.

     The picture at the right is not John’s
plane, but it looks kind of similar.

     Come on out and enjoy an evening
of airplane talk and fun with friends…
and voting for new officers for 2019!



Contacts
Officers for 2018

President: Larry Schwartz
616-334-7285
spamcetera@yahoo.com

Vice President: Bill Verduin
616-403-1666
wverduin@yahoo.com

Treasurer: Ken Gleason
616-502-1331
kenlynneg@sbcglobal.net

Secretary: Paul Overbeek
616-430-6860
Pauloverbeek@charter.net

Executive Board for 2018
Bob Vink 616-405-6637

JBDesign-RV@sbcglobal.net
Brian Greene 616-405-0271

brianandkellygrn@att.net
Dale Hagen 616-260-4990

hagenphoto@yahoo.com

Technical Counselors
Jack Brewer 231-798-3799
Gary Van Farowe 616-875-8670

Flight Advisor
Brian Green 616-405-0271

Librarian
Vic Matthews 616-887-7385

Young Eagles Coordinator
Warren Roosen 231-750-7399
roosenwc@gmail.com

Fly-out Coordinator
Position open

Keeper of the Scales
Dale Deweese    616-745-2935
foiler44@gmail.com

Communications:
Newsletter/Website
Dale Hagen 616-260-4990

hagenphoto@yahoo.com

Website address:
www.211.eaachapter.org

EAA Chapter 211 Meeting Minutes – 2018-10-05
 Submitted by Dale Hagen

Attendance: 24

Call to order and Pledge of Allegiance – 19:30
The October 5th Chapter 211 meeting was called to order by President, Larry
Schwartz.

Attendance and Visitors:
     A total of 21 members and three visitors were in attendance.  We welcomed visi-
tors Eris Noren, Randy Hughey and Eric Cassens.  After the meeting Eris and Randy
joined Chapter 211.  Welcome to our two newest members.

Previous Meeting Minutes:
A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the September 7, 2018

meeting minutes.

Treasure’s Report:
As of Oct 5, 2018 we have $2792.27 in checking, 73.00 in petty cash, and $41.00 in

the coffee fund.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed to accept the Sept. trea-
sure's report.

Technical Reports:
     There were no technical reports at the October meeting.

Flight Reports:
     There were no flight reports at the October meeting.

Old Business:
The status of the the agreement with the airport regarding our clubhouse is still

unknown, but should be settled soon.

      Larry Schwartz reminded about the need for new officer volunteers for next year.

      Ed Cech gave a progress report on his RV9A.

     John Wilkes announced he was moving his airplane to Manistee.

     Tom Marotta talked about the events leading up to his gear up landing, and asked
if anyone had ever used or heard of Klein Aviation for engine rebuilding.

New Business:
     There was no new business.

Coffee Break:
     20:15

Program:
Bill Verduin presented a very nice video of Bill Vandermolen's PA-14 replica. The

video was narrated by Wayne Keegstra with Bill Verduin operating the camera.  Bill
Vandermolen answered questions and filled in details as well.

Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned at 21:30   Following adjournment, several members

enjoyed pizza and conversation at Clover Bar.


